
Host Country: Nigeria

Name of Borrower: American International School Lagos

U.S. Sponsor: Citibank, N.A.

Foreign Sponsor: NA

Project Description: Construction of a new high school facility

Total Project Cost: $18,000,000

Proposed OPIC Loan: $13,500,000

Developmental Effects: This project will have a positive
developmental impact on the host country,
Nigeria. American International School is
currently the only school in Lagos that
offers an American style curriculum to
students of all nationalities. This project
will allow AISL to expand its curriculum
by introducing a U.S. High School and
International Baccalaureate Diploma. The
expansion of the school’s program will 
allow AISL to offer the highest quality
curricular and extra-curricular programs to
its customer base. The project will have
strong human capacity benefits, as the
school plans to hire new employees,
providing both local and expatriate staff
with strong benefits and training.

Environment: This project has been screened as a
Category B because the environmental
impacts are site specific and readily
mitigated. Issues of importance include
project siting, access to potable water,
wastewater treatment and disposal, solid
waste disposal and fire safety In order to
mitigate any potential impacts, the project
must adhere to the applicable provisions of
the 2007 International Finance Corporation
(IFC) Environmental, Health and Safety
General Guidelines and all applicable
environmental, health and safety
requirements of Nigeria with respect to the



Project. Additionally, a Life and Fire
Safety Master plan must be prepared and
approved by OPIC prior to occupancy as
well as a fuel oil spill plan that outlines
procedures to assure measures are in place
to detect leakage from underground fuel
tanks.

Workers Rights OPIC’s statutorily required standard 
worker rights language will be
supplemented with provisions concerning
the right of association, organization and
collective bargaining, minimum age
requirements, and hazardous working
situations. Standard and supplemental
contract language will be applied to all
workers of the Project.

Human Rights In consultation with the Department of
State, the project received a human rights
clearance on January 15, 2008.


